
 

June 19, 2014 

Mr. Akli Ben-Anteur, P.Eng. 
Project Manager 
City of Greater Sudbury 
Tom Davies Square 
200 Brady St. Sudbury ON P3A 5P3 
Akli.ben-anteur@greatersudbury.ca 
Ms Michelle Albert, P. Eng. 
Consultant Project Mananger 
WSP Canada Incorporated 
600 Cochrane Dr. Suite 500 
Markham ON L3R 5K3 
Michelle.albert@wspgroup.com 
 
Dear Mr. Ben-Anteur and Ms Albert, 
 
Members of GSWA (Greater Sudbury Watershed Alliance Inc.) took advantage of the Public Consultation Session for the 
City of Greater Sudbury Water and Wastewater Master Plan. Thank you for the opportunity. 
 
The focus of the plan: cost effectiveness, safety, reliability and environmental responsibility, makes a lot of sense. 
 
The City is to be commended for beginning flow monitoring so that the full impact of Inflow and infiltration can be 
understood. GSWA also highly approves the plan to drastically reduce “I and I” since it is a contributing factor to sewage 
by-passes and of course, flooded basements.  All of the proposals to limit “I and I” are welcomed. 
 
Further it makes sense to us to combine waste water treatment systems so we have state of the art facilities. Greater 
Sudbury can become a leader in best practice for waste water treatment. 
 
It also seems obvious that repairing and replacing aging sewers and force mains can only improve the whole waste 
water system further preventing inflow and infiltration. 
 
The above represent our preferred alternatives listed in the Plan.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Lesley Flowers, Chair Greater Sudbury Watershed Alliance Inc. 
403 Flower Rd.Whitefish ON P0M 3E0 
lesleyf@xplornet.com 

mailto:Akli.ben-anteur@greatersudbury.ca
mailto:Michelle.albert@wspgroup.com
mailto:lesleyf@xplornet.com

